
 

 

 

  

2025 NEWSLETTER 

Important Dates… 
• Welcome Morning Tea at 

Preschool - Tues 4th & 
Thurs 6th of March @ 9am 

• Preschool AGM Thursday 
13th March @ 9:15am 

• Seniors visit 8th April 
• Family gathering Tues 8th 

& Thurs 10th April - details 
to come! 

• Billy Cart Derby Fri 11th 
April @ Springwood 
Public School 

• Term 1 ends Fri 11th April. 
• School holidays 12th-27th 

April – Preschool is 
closed 

• Preschool closed 
Monday 28th April – Staff 
Development Day 
 

 

 

Supporting families at 
Preschool 

 
Our goal at Springwood Preschool is to not only ensure your child has 

a great preschool journey but that we can also support our families 
too. We regularly reach out to local community organizations, 

government agencies, and non-profits who offer family support 
services within the Blue Mountains, like ‘Gateway’ and ‘Stronger 

families Alliance’. 

We understand that there are a range of methods you might prefer to 
access, consequently, we will upload any information through:- 

monthly newsletters, our website and our educators who will also 
attach information to their classroom weekly updates so keep an eye 

out for any attachments that may be of interest. 

We have developed a ‘Padlet’ with a range of resources that we hope 
might be a useful tool for families. Below is a handy QR code to 

access our ‘Padlet’. You can access the Padlet at any time and see 
the most up to date resources that have been uploaded. 

 

We will also be sending out a link to our ‘new family survey’ that we 
would love families to complete so that we can identify any areas that 
might be of interest and how we can better support you. For example, 
hosting workshops where we bring outside professionals in to support 

parenting, or family well-being, or other identified relevant topics. 

We hope that the platforms we are using will meet your needs and 
please feel free to speak with us if we can support your preschool 

journey with us. 

 
 

MARCH 2025 

‘Like’ us on Facebook:  
www.facebook.com/springwoodpre

school 

Visit our Website 

for information & events: 
www.springwoodpreschool.org.au 
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New Family Survey 
We hope that your children are settling into 
preschool life and are as excited to come to 
preschool each week as we are to see them. 

As this is the beginning of your preschool journey 
with us, we would like to take this opportunity to 
ask all new families to please complete a ‘New 
Family survey’ which will be emailed to families 
this week or from the link below. 
https://forms.gle/MHomUDJc88teEnSd8 
 
Your valuable input to the ‘New Family Survey’ 
allows us to improve and grow as a preschool 
and we appreciate your feedback. Please let us 
know if you require a paper copy of the survey 
and we will get one to you. 

We thank you for taking your time to support our 
preschool. 

 

Supporting families at preschool… 

 

http://www.facebook.com/springwoodpreschool
http://www.springwoodpreschool.org.au/
https://forms.gle/MHomUDJc88teEnSd8
https://strongerfamilies.net.au/
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Term 1 ends Friday 11th April 

Monday 28th April is closed for 
Staff Development Day 

Term 2 begins Tuesday 29th April 
 

 

 
 
 

 

AGM 
Springwood and District 
Preschool Kindergarten 

Annual General Meeting is to be held 
on Thursday 13th March 

2025 at 9:15am 
at Springwood Preschool, 

9 Macquarie Road, Springwood. 
All are welcome. 
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Family Gathering at 
Preschool  

 

 
 
 

SAVE THE DATE  
Tuesday 8th & Thursday 10th April 

Details will be shared with families about 
an afternoon for family or someone 

special to visit preschool. 
We look forward to seeing you. 

 
These and other important dates and 

events can be found on our  
Website Calendar  

 
 

Policies currently 
under review…… 

 

Information & Record Keeping  
• No changes, just reviewing to comply with regulations 

http://springwoodpreschool.org.au/wp-
content/uploads/2025/03/Information-and-Record-
Keeping-Policy.pdf 

Governance Management Committee Roles 
and Responsibilities 
• Annual review to support newly appointed management 

positions http://springwoodpreschool.org.au/wp-
content/uploads/2025/03/Governance-Management-
Committee-Roles-and-Responsibilites-Copy.pdf 

Commendation & Complaints 
• No changes, just reviewing to comply with regulations 

http://springwoodpreschool.org.au/wp-
content/uploads/2025/03/2023-Commendation-and-
Complaints.pdf 

Safety in the Carpark   
 

Baby Sleeping?  
Unwell children in the car?  
Let us help support you.  
 
We know that dropping off or picking up children can be a challenge 
some days when you have other children in the car so please let us 
help support you.  
 
If you’re in need of a helping hand on occasion please call the 
preschool and we will either meet you at the car or the gate to collect 
or drop your child to you.   
 
We kindly ask all parents and carers NOT to leave children unattended 
in any vehicle in our car park while you drop off their sibling at 
preschool. The safety issues around this practice leaves our 
Preschool, children and parents open to potentially serious 
consequences. 
 
Please ask for help so we can keep everyone safe, thank you.   
 
 

http://www.facebook.com/springwoodpreschool
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http://springwoodpreschool.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Governance-Management-Committee-Roles-and-Responsibilites-Copy.pdf
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Social Media 
 

Springwood Preschool acknowledges that the use of 
social media and social networking can play an 
important part in engaging and interacting with 
families. As a preschool community, we are 
committed to embracing approaches that are 
relevant to the needs of our families in a safe and 
secure manner.  

We acknowledge that social media and social 
networking will not replace other forms of 
communication, but that it can be useful in engaging 
with families and facilitating communication and 
consultation.  

As our educators are also members of the private 
facebook group, we ask parents NOT to make 
contact with educators privately on their personal 
profile via facebook messenger or send friend 
requests to staff. We believe that it is a conflict of 
interest and not appropriate for parents or carers to 
contact educators outside of preschool’s proper 
communication channels.  

*Note:  If you wish to discuss preschool matters 
please phone or email the preschool or comment in 
the group forum on the facebook group. This decision 
is supported by our Social Media policy.  

Due to this policy, staff will need to unfriend any 
existing friends during their preschool time. We 
apologise for any angst this may cause. If you would 
like more details on this request or about our policy, 
please free feel to speak with the Director.  

 

Private Facebook group for 
communicating with families 

 
 
If you haven’t already, please consider joining our 
private facebook group set up for communication 
with families throughout the year. Click the link 
below or search for the name shown in the picture 
above. 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1225696498698
074   
During the year we will use the group to share various 
information like links to our newsletter, notes on 
illness, upcoming events or even notifying families 
about traffic incidents that may impact pickup times 
due to heavy traffic. We find it to be a more 
immediate platform to get information out to 
families. 
Please do not invite other family members to join, 
only parents and guardians of children attending 
preschool will be granted membership of this group. 
Family members are very welcome to follow our 
public Facebook page.  
 
Please note: If your Facebook name is different from 
your name on the enrolment, please let us know so 
that we don’t decline your request, thank you. 
 

http://www.facebook.com/springwoodpreschool
http://www.springwoodpreschool.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1225696498698074
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1225696498698074
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